
My name is Kyle Thomas and I reside on Wagon Trail with my wife Stephanie and our children 
Rowan, Huxton, Oaklyn and Payson. My wife and I are originally from Indiana and have lived in 
Colorado for 15 years, the last 3 in Bow Mar. I am a graduate of Purdue University with a 
degree in Mechanical Engineering and I also have a MS and MBA from Indiana University. I am a 
proud Bow Mar resident and I believe that our community is made so great not only by the 
beautiful amenities we steward but also by the neighbors surrounding us. I believe that I have 
unique professional experience which will be a significant asset to this community. As an 
investment banker, I have funded over $2 billion of infrastructure for Cities, Counties and 
special districts in the state of Colorado. My desire is to offer my professional experience in 
local government finance as a service to this Town, many of these services we would otherwise 
pay a consultant to provide. I believe that we need to take a fiscally conservative approach to 
management and prioritize transparency and engagement between the Trustees and the 
community. As Trustee, my primary goal is to be a steward of the financial resources we have 
and only invest in projects deemed most important by the community. I believe in taking a 
prudent approach to traffic, safety and security which are important issues to this community 
but cannot be solved without proper engagement of a broad cross section of the community. 
The Town must improve its level of transparency with residents. Financial information should 
be easily accessible to the community. Trustee meetings should be made available virtually to 
drive engagement and participation. For this very election, the Town is asking voters to approve 
a bond for a project which we know nothing about. Before approving a debt obligation or the 
perpetual extension of the road tax, a robust community engagement process should be 
undertaken to ensure that we are solving the problems most important to this community 
without burdening the residents of the Town with unnecessary debts or tax bills. I look forward 
to serving the Town and continuing the legacy of this unique community and most importantly 
fostering a sense of transparency, engagement and trust.  
 


